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From the Principal’s desk. 
Thank you to all the school community for your continued support of each other during this 
very difficult time.  The COVID-19 situation has us all operating in the moment and 
responding quickly to updates and advice.  I will continue to advise of information as I 
receive from State and Federal Government sources.  The school will continue to operate 
within the policy, processes and procedures provided by the State Government.  

 
Many activities have been put on hold in the interest of health and safety, these will all resume once it is 
safe to do so. Assemblies, staff professional learning, sport and our extra curricula programs are all 
cancelled until further notice.  
 
All classrooms have soap and paper towels, in addition to the soap in the student toilets. The student toilet 
blocks are being checked twice daily to maintain the soap supply. Hand washing posters have been added 
to demonstrate correct washing technique.    
Our toilets had an additional deep clean this week to assist with maintaining a high standard of cleanliness. 
Parents can you assist by reminding children to be respectful of these environments.  I was disappointed to 
find soap dispensers had been vandalised in the one of the student blocks and soap was left to leak all 
over the floor.    
  
 
Cheers to our students  
Marilena in S3 Wentworth is a soloist and member of the Australian Girls Choir she is also the youngest 
member of a group of 8 girls selected to participate in the recording of I Still Call Australia Home to 
celebrate the 100th anniversary of Qantas. The song features in advertising and inflight onboard Qantas.  
Bravo!!! 
 
Swimming (Report from Mrs Hardy) 
Last week Miss Stuart, Ms Armstrong and Mrs Hardy took these 28 children to Ryde Aquatic centre for 
Ryde Zone swimming carnival.  These children represented Denistone East beautifully both in and out of 
the pool.  We were so proud of each and every one of them for their swimming as well as their behaviour.   
 
A special mention to Joshua who was the boys’ 11-year-old champion and broke two zone records.  Lucas 
was the boys’ 11-year-old runner up champion and Emy was the girls’ 11-year-old runner up champion. 
The junior girls’ relay team came first and the senior boys’ relay team came 2nd.  The biggest result of the 
day was that Denistone East won the overall school. 
 
The following children will be representing Ryde Zone at the Sydney North Area swimming carnival when it 
is held later in the year. Brenden, Jack, Chloe, David, Josh, Davynn, Sophie, Hannah (8), Hannah (10), 
Joyce, Lucas, Emy, Chloe and David. 
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Community 
 
The concrete was poured last week for our new swimming pool.  It is wonderful to see progress on the site 

and look forward to further updates. 
 
 
Picture showing the beginning of the pour. 
 
 
 
 

Thank you 
Thank you Mr Peter Ng for donating educational games to our Support Classes. 
They are very excited to use them. 
 
 
 
 
 

Ideas if you are homebound  
 
If you are at home for the weekend and not venturing out, here is a list from a Mum who is self-isolating 
with her children. 

1. Read to them, with them  
2. Cook and bake together 
3. Build a cubby house  
4. Lego and other construction blocks 
5. Make play dough from salt, flour and water or slime 
6. Drawing and painting- still life, portraits and abstracts 
7. Craft kits 
8. Karaoke, mime, charades 
9. Board games  
10. Make musical instruments 
11. Put photos into an album 
12. Make a scrap book 
13. Finger paint 
14. Dressing up 
15. Pamper party – nails, facial 
16. Design a magazine, newspaper 
17. Crosswords, sudoku 
18. Gardening great time to plant winter veggies 

 
 

 

Michelle Collyer 
Principal 
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Tell Them From Me Student Feedback Survey, Weeks 8 and 9 (Term 1, 2020) 

We are delighted that this term, our school, like many other public schools in the state, will participate in a 
Department of Education initiative: the Tell Them From Me student feedback survey. The survey measures 
factors that are known to affect academic achievement and other student outcomes. The focus of the NSW-
wide survey is on student wellbeing, engagement and effective teaching practices.  

More information about the survey is available at: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au 

The survey is a great opportunity for our students to provide us with valuable and quick feedback on what 
they think about school life, how engaged they are with school and the different ways that teachers interact 
with them. More than 6,300 schools in Australia and around the world have used Tell Them From Me to 
survey 5.4 million students. Capturing the voices of our students will help improve how we do things at our 
school.  

I want to assure you that the survey is confidential. The survey is conducted online and will typically take 
less than 30 minutes to complete. It will be administered during school hours in the students’ Library time in 
Term 1 between Monday March 16th and Friday 27th March. Participating in the survey is entirely voluntary 
for Year 4,5 and 6 students. 

A consent form and FAQs for parents/carers about the survey is being sent home with students. If you do 
not want your child or children to participate, please return the form to school by Monday 9th March. 
Copies of the form and FAQs are available from: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents. 

The consent form and FAQs are available in 23 languages. 
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List of key dates for P&C events: 
 

Date Event 
Friday, 23rd Oct, 5 – 9pm  Moonlight Market  

 
President’s Message  
Given the current COVID-19 situation, we would like to take some precautions on behalf of the community 
hence we have notified the cancellation of P&C meetings for remainder of the term. This is the best practice 
based upon recommendations from other communities too.  P&C wishes all families to remain safe and 
please remember to practice good hygiene and protect yourself and loved ones.   

The budget and other P&C works are still progressing, however we will find alternative methods and the 
outcomes will be shared later on.  

Despite all the odds, preparation for our Moonlight Market in Term 4 continues unabated; please find 
information below and contact us should you be able to help! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SAVE THE DATE!!! ……… MOONLIGHT MARKET IS BACK ON Friday 23rd October 2020  

This is our biggest fundraising yearly event as a tradition which has been put on hold for two years 
due to construction.   In the past, moonlight market has contributed major funding sources to school 
P&C. With building completion last year, now it is the time to bring our one and only Moonlight Market 
back to action!!! 

Moonlight Market Committee 
P&C are forming a Moonlight Market Committee and we are needing as many as helping hands to make our 
yearly event great and better!  If any of these roles sounds like you, please do not 
hesitate to contact us at depssec@gmail.com. Any help is appreciated and no matter how many hours you 
can offer and some of help might only take as less as one hour in total. 
Coordinators for these initial phases of planning: 
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- Raffles ticket 
- Game stall 
- P&C food stall 
- External stall 
- Marketing and Advertising 

 
P& C Fundraising & Benefit Program 
Entertainment Book 2020  
Your purchase of an Entertainment Membership contributes to P&C fundraising. 20% of goes to P&C with 
each purchase.  
 
Help us achieve our goal by sharing this link with your friends and family. Thanks for your support! 
 
https://www.entertainment.com.au/orderbooks/217d861 
 
DEPS Volunteers – Working With Children Check Required 
Thank you to all parents volunteers who selflessly volunteered their time and effort in helping out at the 
school. Your help is deeply appreciated by all. We are always grateful for any help provided regardless of 
how big or small it is. 
Just in case you are not aware, all parent volunteers and class helpers are required to complete a WWCC 
check at the school office. Any WWCC completed at Service NSW is not accepted by the school. You only 
have to do it once for the duration that your child/children are at this school.  
 
Please refer to the following links for the form to fill in and the 100 point ID check. 
Appendix 5 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1esoTkxt9wb2g4WNCpSckGO53-lemq-FE/view?usp=drivesdk 
Appendix 6 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1gjedTDIelHw9w_UK_pviHEYTTOYnQwSj/view?usp=drivesdk 
Thank you for your understanding! 
 
Class Parents – NEED! 
Thank you to all the parents who volunteered to be class parents. You time and dedication will not go 
unappreciated!! 
 
There are 2 classes that still need a class parent:  

• S3 Flynn 
• S3 Reiby 
• You are essential main liaison between teachers, parents, P&C and the school.  
•  
• Your role will involve preparing a class contact list, organizing social events for the class to help 

parents get to know each other, organizing an end-of-year gift for your class teacher and supporting 
the P&C. The responsibilities of a class parent vary from class to class and stage to stage.  

•  
• It is also a good idea to speak to your teacher on the type of assistance he/she needs.  
•  
• It’s a fun and interactive role; so, parents in S3 Flynn and Reiby if you are interested, please email us 

at depssec@gmail.com  
•  
• Please find detailed information link below re class parent role; 
•  https://docs.google.com/document/d/1OyuFAK10TvA3_SUXbrbv3XuiHDEu7Ey-td-rM9OrHw8 
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Canteen Update 
Great Weekly Specials 
Check out the fantastic healthy food coming onto the menu. There are great weekly specials so remember 
to check out Munch Monitor for new items to order.  
Check out the calendar below to see when volunteer day is coming up: 

 

 
Please find munch monitor information below should you like to go cashless and with many features and 
benefits. 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1CZfwnGXCdQoU8nKytkcoHZWxGkqUoJMY/view?usp=drivesdk 

While many students are trying very hard to care for their playground environment, more still needs to be 
done to reduce playground litter.  The two main suspects are: 

• The Lunchbox - Take up the challenge of trying a ‘nude’ lunchbox with no plastic packaging.  Please 
involve your child in creating a litter free lunchbox.  Most foods can be unwrapped.  Dividing sections 
can separate foods.  Allow more time to pack lunches, rather than a last minute grab and run.  If 
necessary, ask your child to bring home any packaging for recycling.   

• The Canteen - Whether an essential for buying lunch or a special lunchtime treat, it comes with a 
responsibility to dispose of the remains.  Ask your child to treat the playground like your lounge room.  
There are plenty of bins and please use them.  

Next time:  What to do with all that plastic? 
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One very full bag of litter from 
the playground, only one week 
after Clean-up Day.   

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1CZfwnGXCdQoU8nKytkcoHZWxGkqUoJMY/view?usp=drivesdk
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Music News 
 
Music contacts 

• For the P&C music coordinator, contact Andrew Wong at music.deps@gmail.com 
• For instrument hire, contact Jennifer at jennifer.deps@gmail.com 
• For our school's music provider, The Music Partnership, contact Alex Bieri at 

alexbieri@musicpartnership.com.au or phone 0404 494 487 
 
Young musician profile 
This week’s young musician is Miles M from Year 3, who plays drums in the Senior Band. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
School Second Hand Uniform Shop “The Cottage” 
The Cottage will be closed for the rest of Term One due to the social distancing recommendations.  
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I played the drums since 2017, when I was 5 years old. When I was 3 years old, I went to the 
Children’s Park in China. I saw a little boy was playing drums on the stage, I was interested and 
when my mum asked me which instrument I like, I said Drums because it makes a loud sound! 

When I play drums I need to coordinate all four limbs to work together at the same time. It’s a 
lot of fun and makes me more confident! My favourite song is ”Sun flower” which is from the 
Into the Spider-verse movie, I like the rhythm of this song. Also in the movie, the actor's name 
is Miles as well. I wish one day to become a gamer and spiderman. 
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City of Ryde 
Ryde Library Service has taken the difficult decision to suspend or cancel all regular programs, activities 
and events effective from 10 am Tuesday 17 March until further notice. 
This includes our April school holiday program, Chess Club, Curious Kids Club and Robotics Club. 
 
Please be aware the City of Ryde have decided to cancel the Anzac Day service at Anzac Park, West Ryde 
following advice from the Federal Government.  
 
This is a precautionary measure for community safety and therefore your attendance will not be required. 
 
For further event status updates head to  https://www.ryde.nsw.gov.au/Events/Event-Status-Update  
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